Friendship Knot Quilters' Guild Executive Board Meeting February 5, 2015

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 by President Karen Clark at Marlene Kurtz's home. Present were the executive board and the quilt show committee chairs.

QUILT SHOW LOGISTICS: were discussed by the committee chairs. The schedule of when announcements will be made regarding viewers choice quilt, raffle tickets, winners of the small quilt auction, winners of the block auction, winners of the boutique baskets and winners of the raffle quilt, donor quilt, and sewing machine.

Elva said she needs able-bodied men to help with the set-up.

There will be a list of volunteers in the break room so everyone knows where they are supposed to be when and where extra help is needed.

Judging will be done by Nationally Certified Judge from New Galilee, Pennsylvania: Linda McCuean.

Tables, chairs, ironing boards, water for volunteers, raffle tickets remaining to be picked up by members, and the demonstration schedule and various other subjects related to the quilt show were discussed and finalized.

At February members' meeting, bracelets will be given to members for free admission to the show. If members don't receive it at the meeting, they can show their membership card at the door and receive bracelet. Linda Pearce will give out press passes. Vendors will have ribbons that say "Vendor" to wear during the show. The Vendors have been instructed to use the back door to set up and take down their booths. There will be a box at the front door for recycling. "Viewers' Choice" was discussed. Joann will be collecting the viewer's choice tickets and these will be counted throughout the show. There will be gloves in baskets (10 baskets) that hostesses can hand out for people wishing to touch or look at the backside of the quilts. Joy Abbot has prepared a protocol for how money procedures will be handled during the show. There will be security at night—Thursday and Friday nights. Publicity, handled by Linda Pearce has included a Google ad, SRQ Magazine, Information mailed to guilds in Florida. We also paid for a membership with Sarasota Arts Council.

The next Board Meeting will be held Thursday, April 2, 2015

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Slocum, Secretary